
FACULTY OF  ARTS AND SCIENCE  
FACULTY BOARD  

A meeting of Faculty Board was held on  
Friday, January 20, 2023, at 3:30 p.m. 

 
 

In  Memoriam – EMERITUS PROFESSOR ELIA  ZUREIK  – Department of Sociology, 
Queen’s University   
 
I call the attention of Faculty Board to the death on Sunday, January 15th, of Elia Zureik, an Emeritus 
Professor in the Department of Sociology. He was 84.  
 
Elia was born in Akka, Palestine, in 1939, moved to the US and received a BA in Political Science 
from San Francisco University, an MA in Sociology from 



sent to Dr. Zureik's family.



o Accommodations (overcoming barriers) 
o Non-accommodation (policy on how it is to be used) 
o This intersects with pedagogy, passive rather than active learning. 
o We will work out some guidelines. 

 
3. Associate Dean (Academic) Report 

 
�x Department visits to talk about accommodations and course design. We are looking at the 

next steps and how we support instructors in course and assignment design, structures to 
help instructors 

�x Admissions applications are in, very strong numbers. Offers have been going out. 
Deadline for acceptance is June 1. 

 
Q. J. Morelli: The window to apply has been closed. Does that apply to the BFA program? 
A. J. Stephenson: Yes, applications have been strong, as was the case last year. 
Q. J. Morelli: They dropped from 30-20 last year. Are they strong or not? 
A. J. Stephenson: They are consistent. 
Q. J. Morelli: We are not allowing students to finish applications pending the decision. This is not 
transparent. When will the decision be made? We need clear, honest answers. 
A. J. Stephenson: We can’t give a date, but it will be soon. When there is a decision. 
Q. J. Morelli:  Can I have a personal privilege? 
A. J. Rose: Okay. 
Q. J. Morelli: This meeting agenda is skeletal. We are trying to have full discussions on this 
issue. Member Rose has been very disruptive throughout, curtailing discussion. I am expressing 
my frustration with the chairing of these meetings. 
Q. A McLean: Please read the following into minutes: 

In regards to the motion brought forward by member Morelli at the last Faculty board 
(which was carried) that says “that  the Faculty Board opposes the 





 Q. J. Morelli: But who directed Admissions to do so? 
 A. We coordinate the process with Admissions. 
 Q. J. Morelli: Someone had to tell them to do something. 
 A. That’s fair. ArtSci and Admissions consulted and made the decision. It is a lot of work for both 
students and faculty. 
 Q. The first question was not answered. What is the harm of keep SlideRoom open? 
 A. J. Stephenson. I think I did answer that. It is a lot of work for bother students and faculty. There 
is no harm in having a temporary pause. When we have a way forward, we will move forward. 
 Q. I am troubled here. We have a Dean who is not making a decision and no timeline for the 
decision. There seems to be an unwillingness to be transparent about who is making those decisions. 
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